
SIERRA VISTA NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
MINUTES 

April 13, 2015 
 

 Ann Newberry, Karen Perrin, Sue Jones, and Ann Wasgatt were the board 
members in attendance. Also present were Rebecca Parmesano, Glenda Hay and 
Daniel ? from the neighborhood. 
 Sue Cook of RCONA presented the OFFICIAL BINDER to President Ann 
Newberry in exchange for a signed copy of the By-Laws. Mark Smith RCONA  
treasurer was also present from the Los Cerritos NA. 
 Tim Williams of Beat 4 represented the Roseville Police Department. He was 
substituting for Daniel Hawley who will be our regular Beat 4 representative.Tim told us 
that the police homepage had crime mapping and analysis in case we wanted to check 
to see what criminal activity might be occurring in our neighborhood. If speeding or 
other traffic violations are of concern the TRAFFIC HOTLINE IS 774-5150. Precise 
information is preferred, such as exact location, time of day, and whether it is speeding, 
running stop signs, endangering children, etc.  He advised us to keep our cars locked 
and not to store valuables in them. He also mentioned that the police LOVE NOSY 
NEIGHBORS! Del Webb has very few incidences of crime because everyone knows 
their neighbors and the vehicles likely to be in the area. They report any variations. Ah, 
it’s nice to be retired and have the time to keep such a close watch, isn’t it? 
 Karen Perrin had questions about being treasurer since we currently have no 
treasure. Mark Smith, RCONA treasurer, explained that he would help her set up 
accounts and secure her access to the bank once we have any money to report on.  
Her report will be on file and read when the secretary reads the minutes.  
 The board decided that we would do a quarterly newsletter. It will contain 
upcoming meeting dates, ideas for our neighborhood focus, information about the Beat 
4 officer, directions to call the traffic hot line for enforcement issues, and possible ideas 
for fund raisers and National Night Out. If we have dumpsters, we will have to pay part 
of  the coast and RCONA will pay part. 
 Some ideas for National Night Out (August 4) were a decorated bike parade, 
prizes, root beer floats, ice cream sundaes, a Neighborhood garage sale, charging for 
vendors booths. 
 Our meetings will be on the 2nd Monday of the month. at 6:30 pm.  The next 
meeting will be May 11.  The May and June meetings will be in the Spanger Library.  
The July meeting will be at Woodbridge Park and the August meeting will be the 
National Night Out. 
 There will be a RCONA MEETING AT 6 PM ON APRIL 23. 


